
 

April already.  This edition is fully of 

news and activities for everyone.  

Interested in joining the new Halls Gap 

Resilience Group or Halls Gap Landcare 

group. See page 2 for more details.  

Budja Budja Neighbourhood House has 

moved into their new home.  They are 

running a fun School Holiday Program.  

There is also a Connecting to 

Community textile workshops.  Further 

details on page 6. 

Congratulations to The Grampians 

Walking Track Support Group and Parks 

Victoria who  celebrated the long 

awaited re-opening of the Golton Gorge 

Picnic area and walking track.—pages 

10 and 11. 

Don’t forget to support the Halls Gap 

Primary School and visit the Market on 

Easter Sunday 17th April. 

A happy and safe Easter to all.  

 Wrap up... 
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12 mm for March 2022  with a 
progressive total of 121.5 mm.  This 
compares to the same period last year 
of 76.5 mm with a progressive total 
of  249.5 mm. 

As of the 30th of March Lake Bellfield is 
holding 53,250ML or 68% full compared 
to the same period last year of 
46,620ML or 59% full. 

The total system is holding 178,660ML 
or 31.89% full compared to the same 
period last year of 171,830ML or 
30.67% full. 

Mount William received 42 mm for 
March 2022. The highest temperature 
of 24.7 C was recorded on the 3rd of 
March and the lowest temperature of 

3.5 C  was recorded on the 31st of 
March. The highest wind speed of  91 
km/h was recorded on 6th & 8th of 
March 2022. 

 

March 2022 - Rainfall by Chas: 

Articles for April FTG need to  
be received by the 25th April 
2022 See page 18 for details 



Grampians Walking Tracks Support Group 
 

After 10 months since our last attempt and 27 
months since our first, we are at last going to 
open the new track and the rebuilt picnic area 
at Golton Gorge on Friday, 1st April.    It will be 
a real cause for celebration for the 19  
volunteers and a number of Parks Victoria 
staff who put their labour into this worthy 
project over a period of some 18 months.    It 
has created a further attractive destination in 
the National Park both for the local 
community and for visiting tourists, with a 
simple picnic area and an interesting walk to 
the waterfalls.   These are spectacular when in 
flood but well worth a visit at other times. 
 
Formation of Halls Gap Resilience Group 

 

At its March 7th 
meeting the 
Community 
Association accepted 
Rod Lambert as a 

member and also accepted his proposal to 
form the Halls Gap Resilience Group under 
our auspices.     Rod has been in our 
community for about 5 years.    He has a 
strong background in risk management and 
last year produced a comprehensive 
document “Halls Gap Threat and Risk 
Assessment”, partly in response to moves by 
NG Shire to improve the management of 
emergencies in Halls Gap. 
The National Strategy for Disaster Resilience 
requires local government and COMMUNITIES 
THEMSELVES to plan and prepare for 
emergencies.      In some regards communities 
are in the best position to do so but some 
time, energy and enthusiasm are needed to 
realise this.     The Resilience Group is an 
attempt to make this happen. 
If participation in this Group would interest 
you then please contact Rod Lambert on 0407 
992 447 or email him at 
secretary@resiliencegroup.org.au  

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION OF HALLS GAP 
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Landcare News April 
2022. Halls Gap has a 
new Landcare Group, 
formalizing the landcare 
activities that have been 

carried out in the township over the years. Our 
small and passionate group will be focussed on 
protecting native fauna habitat and addressing the 
threats to the township’s environmental values, 
especially the occurrence and spread of pest 
plants.  

The new group will look at all possible pest plant 
issues within the township and develop a priority 
program. The new group will be keen to attract 
funding that will support control works. The group 
will also be monitoring pest plant occurrences and 
recording control activities. The group will be 
much stronger and effective with additional 
members and anyone who is interested to 
contribute will be most welcome.  

Halls Gap Landcare Group Purpose  is to support 
the protection, maintenance and understanding of 
natural environments and landscapes, natural 
values and native fauna habitat within the Halls 
Gap township and surrounds.  

Our focus: 

 Identify and monitor threats to natural 
environments, natural values and native 
fauna habitat within the Halls Gap 
township.  

 Support, develop and implement programs 
that will protect and enhance native fauna 
habitat and contain, and where possible, 
eliminate invasive and pest plants.   

 Support and implement works that assist 
with the protection of the adjoining 
Grampians-Gariwerd National Park.  

 Provide information to Halls Gap residents 
about the importance of and threats to 
natural environments, natural values and 
native fauna habitat within the township.  

 
Graham Parkes 
 

 

 

 

HALLS GAP  LANDCARE GROUP 

mailto:secretary@resiliencegroup.org.au
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Do you need to be in contact 
with your Council? 
 
 
Do you have a problem /question/

concern with your Northern Grampians Shire?  You can 
contact them via:  

 Online 
 In writing 
 In person or via telephone 
 National Relay Service (NRS) 
 Talking with your Councillors 
 Snap Send Solve 

What is Snap Send Solve?  
An App you can download Snap Send Solve from the App 
Store or Google Play, or online at www.snapsendsolve.com 
to your mobile device to report local issues you come across 
within the shire.  These issues range from fallen trees, 
potholes and dumped rubbish to cracked pavements, 
graffiti and more and you just have to take a photo and 
input any notes before sending directly to council for it to 
be actioned within our systems.   
Snap Send Solve automatically recognises where you are 
situated so you do not need to know how or where to 
report incidents on the spot. There is no automatic 
acknowledgement capability with this program; if you want 
a response please add that detail into the comments 
section of your report.  
 
For more details on how to contact NGSC check the website 
at:  
https://www.ngshire.vic.gov.au/Council/Contact-us 

Congratulations to 
Marion and her Team 
for a wonderful 
Grampians Textures.  



Autumn has arrived and the fire 
restriction period for the Northern 
Grampians Shire (which includes 
Halls Gap) concluded on 4 April.  Even though the 
fire restriction period is over, fires within the 
township require a permit from Northern 
Grampians Shire, see https://
www.ngshire.vic.gov.au/Residents/Community-
safety/Open-air-permit . Also, a notification must 
be provided for every fire through https://
firepermits.vic.gov.au/ or by calling 1800 668 511,. 

As we approach Easter please remember, and 
remind visitors and guests, that there is always a 
fire risk, and all fires, including campfires, should be 
carefully managed and supervised at all times. If it 
is any more than a campfire for cooking and 
heating, it should be registered as a burn so the 
CFA are not called to respond to what appears to 
be an emergency. 

Every two years each CFA brigade elects its Brigade 
Management Team. On May 18 we will conduct our 
elections for a new management team to 
commence of 1 July 2022. Our succession plan 
ensures a changeover of officers so responsibilities 
are shared and members can gain experience in 
various roles. 

We continue to recruit new members and to add 
training sessions to our regular Wednesday 
evenings. We also have some volunteers moving 
away from the area, so we are always welcoming 
new starters to improve our capacity to respond to 
emergencies. If you are interested in brigade 
activities, please contact Peter on 0437 524 716. 
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Halls gap cfa  

Activities Update – 31st March 2022 

March has been another busy month down at the 
shed with our members being involved in many 
various activities. We continue to increase our 
membership numbers with over 40 members. 

The patchwork group are enjoying using our 
meeting room weekly and the mixed bunch art 
group will be doing the same next month. 

We are now having a monthly session called “Shed 
Talk” on the first Tuesday of each month. March 
saw Crystal the community nurse come a talk to us 
about chronic pain and medications, and she also 
gave everybody a basic health check which she will 
do bi-monthly. 

Monday’s social day has been going very well with 
all attending enjoying tall stories, hot cuppa and of 
course something sweet to eat. 

Thursday’s project days have been bust too as we 
work through many different projects for different 
businesses and locals. We have found that we have 
need for another project day each week so starting 
next month we will also meet on Fridays. 

The all-inclusive sessions have begun on the forth 
Tuesday of each month and we had a great turn out 
of keen men and women to participate. 

We also raised some funds helping out at the Little 
Vic Bike Ride over the last weekend of the month. 

As usual we did our regular sausage sizzle at the 
market which is always load of fun and raises some 
fund for us too. 

The shed is open on Mondays, Thursdays and 
Fridays from 9-30am as is very welcoming to new 
members or anyone interested, for any information 
contact Russ on 0438 024 929. 

Russ Kellett 

 
 
 

Q. What do you get if you pour hot water down a 
rabbit hole? 
A. Hot cross bunnies!  

https://www.ngshire.vic.gov.au/Residents/Community-safety/Open-air-permit
https://www.ngshire.vic.gov.au/Residents/Community-safety/Open-air-permit
https://www.ngshire.vic.gov.au/Residents/Community-safety/Open-air-permit
https://firepermits.vic.gov.au/
https://firepermits.vic.gov.au/
tel:1800%20668%20511
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Well It has finally happened.  We have moved to our new home.  You will 
catch Alison and Lee-Anne at 42 Grampians Road (formerly Ned’s Beds 
next to Tim’s Place).  There are a few more items to move however we 
have commenced programs in the new space.  

We would like to thank our volunteers who assisted in the move 
including Neil M, Chris C, Pam R, Alison I and Robert I.  There is still lots 

of work to make it a friendly welcoming place however that will happen over the next  6-12 months.  

Alison and Lee-Anne are working on a plan and would love  help of our wonderful community in 
designing our garden space.   If you are interested give us a call on our NEW number 5356 4485.  
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BBNH Halls Gap Writers Group 

We've had a great start to our writing group, 
which has been running now for almost 2 
months.  It's been a pretty organic process; really 
we've just been following our noses towards what we 
enjoy doing the most.  

Mostly we follow a similar pattern every week: 

In the first hour we share short pieces of writing that 
we've loved over the years, or that reflect what we 
have recently been reading. We also share a bit of 
what we might have written during the week, whether 
it was from exercises that were suggested at the end 
of each session, or from pieces that we have been 
writing independently of the group. Generally what 
happens at this point is we have a great discussion 
about what we've shared and how it related to us and 
our lives. 

Then we have a little break, tea and coffee etc, but we 
don't seem to stop talking! 

In the second hour we try our hand at a bit of 
spontaneous writing, with a few warm up exercises to 
begin with, and then a few short pieces (5-10mins 
each) that we share with each other.  We have 
explored all sorts of different writing so far, including 
acrostic poems, limericks, collaborative writing and 
various writing prompts. 

At the end, some writing exercises are suggested to 
try at home. This is so that we can do some writing 
that doesn't have the pressure of time limits that is 
there when we meet every week. In the coming 
months we hope to share some short pieces that we 
have written with Fill the Gap to give a taste of what 
we have been doing. 

I am so grateful to everyone that has come together to 
create our little group. They are as supportive and 
encouraging of each other as I had hoped we would 
be. If you want to come, you would be so welcome. 
There is absolutely no pressure to do any or all of 
what I have described above, it's just that that 
happens to be how we roll at the moment :) Similarly 
if every week is too often for your schedule, just come 
when you can.  If you want to just dip your toe in, or 
dive right in, either way we would love you to join us. 

You can let Alison or Lee-Anne know at the 
Neighbourhood House, call Rowena on 0422 465 207 
or just turn up at the Neighbourhood House on 
Wednesdays at 10am with pen and paper all ready to 
go.   Rowena 

We had to postpone our Crochet 
Workshop with Shelley Husband 
on Saturday 2nd April.  It has been 
rescheduled for Saturday 21st 
May.  Call Alison or Lee-Anne to 
book your spot.  
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Budja Budja Health Van ‘Tulku Wan Winnin’  

Book you and the Kids to have your Annual Health Check this school holidays. 

Abbie and Dee with be in Stawell and Ararat on Thursday 21 of April. 

  

Thursday 21 April 

STAWELL 

9.30 -  12.30 pm 

ARARAT  

1 pm  -  3.30 pm  

 Then you will need to book with a GP to complete Health Check at Budja Budja 
Medical centre or with Dr Lori Cameron on Wednesday 27 or Thursday 28 on the 

Health Van. 

 

 Wednesday 27 April 

ARARAT  

9.40  -  3.30 pm  

 

 Thursday 28 April 

 STAWELL 

1 pm – 4 pm 

$30 Woolworths vouchers on completion of Annual Health Check.  
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NATURE PLAY DAY 
Saturday 9th April, 11.00 – 3.00pm 
Bring your family along to get out in 
nature and create, make and connect 
with nature. 
  

WAMA PROJECT POP-UP 
Friday 15th & 16th April, 2022 
Shop 108, Main Street Stawell 
Building Design reveal and infor-
mation 
  

GRAMPIANS GRAPE ES-
CAPE 
Friday 29th April – Sunday 1st May, 
2022 
Artist demonstrations, building design 
display and WAMA Art Prize cata-
logue sales  

 

What's the best 
way to make 

Easter easier? 

 

Put an "i" where 
the "t" is. 
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Opening of Golton Gorge Picnic area and walking track 
  
Friday April 1st, 2022 
 
The Grampians Walking Track Support Group and Parks Victoria have ‘finally’ celebrated the long awaited 
re-opening of the Golton Gorge Picnic area and walking track in Grampians National Park (Gariwerd) this 
week, after heatwaves and COVID impacts cancelled multiple celebration dates throughout the past two 
years.   
 
Golton Gorge is an impressive seasonal waterfall located 28km north of Halls Gap on the Mt Difficult 
Range. An old walking track used to pass up the northern side of the gorge and return on the south, 
crossing the creek in a number of places and climbing through the gorge to the top of the range. Sadly, the 
walking track and picnic area were badly damaged in the 2014 Northern Grampians bushfire and were 
closed shortly after.  Challenges with the reinstatement of the northern alignment through the steep 
sections of the gorge and the need to protect newly discovered cultural heritage, meant a new alignment 
was required, which at the time was unachievable.  
 
However, community members from both sides of the Grampians ranges rallied together to ensure the 
popular visitor site was not closed permanently. Passionate locals worked closely with Parks Victoria to 
design a return walk on the southern side of the gorge.   
 
A proposal was readily accepted by Parks Victoria in late 2016 and planning and approvals were sought for 
the project to proceed.    The Walking Track Support Group attracted the interest of locals and a few 
bushwalkers from elsewhere, and the project began on ground in June 2018.     
 
After 18 months and 21 working bees of enthusiastic “pick and shovel” work the task was finished.     A 
contractor was engaged to remodel the entrance road and car park, and Parks Victoria had put finishing 
touches with fencing and signage. 
 
Members of the Grampians Walking Track Support Group, local bushwalking clubs and Parks Victoria 
Celebrated on Friday with a BBQ lunch, ribbon cutting, plaque unveiling and cake. Members of the group 
also tool a stroll along the walk to revisit the works they had completed over 18 months ago.  
 
This walk is an attractive addition to the many great experiences to be had in our National Park, at any time 
of year, but especially so when there is a good flow of water over the falls. Golton Gorge is located 28 km 
north of Halls Gap on Mt Zero Rd.     
 
David Witham, President Grampians Walking Track Support Group said “it is a real cause for celebration 
that a number of motivated members of the community can come together to achieve such a worthy 
objective.     They have forged a new 350m track, largely along a steep hillside then up beside a series of 
three waterfalls, to a platform with a magnificent outlook at the base of a fourth one.” 
 
Tammy Schoo, Ranger Team Leader, Parks Victoria said “After multiple cancellations due to hot weather 
and COVID restrictions, it is fantastic to finally come together with community to celebrate the passion for 
this project and reflect on the hard work and many volunteer hours that went into its reconstruction. The 
walking track group members should feel proud of their efforts and we thank them for their patience in 
waiting for this special celebration to occur”.  
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Graham Parkes (Left) and David Witham 
(right) of The Grampians Walking Track 
Support Group   

Graham Parkes, David Witham and Ranger Kyle Hewitt  

Graham Parkes (Left) and David 
Witham (right) of The Grampians 
Walking Track Support Group   
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https://culper.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c7d2b2939c42afaa4c58a9c1b&id=3105389b8e&e=de6edd4091
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The Halls Gap Market was 

established in 1997 and is 

proudly brought to you by the 

Halls Gap Primary School. 

Located at the base of the 

W o n d e r l a n d  R a n g e 

(Grampians) in the magical 

Halls Gap Primary School 

grounds, this truly unique market is a must.  

The Halls Gap Market is an outdoor market and boasts 

a range of high quality stalls offering arts, crafts, fresh 

produce, plants, fine food, coffee and more. School 

parents serve hot and cold refreshments along with a 

barbecue featuring delicious egg and bacon rolls. All 

proceeds go to the Halls Gap Primary School. Check the 

website for information on becoming a stall holder: - 

https://www.hallsgapmarkets.com.au/ 

Market Dates for 2022:  

Labour Day Weekend- Sunday 13th March 

Easter Sunday - Sunday 17th April  

Queen’s Birthday Weekend - Sunday 12th June 

Melbourne Cup Weekend - Sunday 30th October 

Halls Gap Market 

Halls Gap is 
a Cat Free 

Zone 



FILL THE GAP COMMITTEE 

Lee-Anne, Margo, Abbie and Alison  

Please email your articles and photos to us 
by the 25th of each month to: 

neighbourhood.house@budjabudjacoop.org.au 

Upload your community events details to 
the Community Association webpage: 

www.hallsgapcommunity.org.au 
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Regular Events 

 Chas Mangle Justice of the Peace is available for witnessing documents in the Halls Gap 
Newsagency from 8am - 10am daily except Tuesday Ph. 0439 837 052 

 Peter Hilbig is also a Justice of the Peace and can undertake JP responsibilities by 
appointment.  Email peter@hilbig.id.au or telephone 0437 524 716.  

 History Room is open 2pm-4.30pm on MOST days. CLOSED Tuesday  

 Budja Budja Neighbourhood House - check the program at the house and online - https://
budjabudjaneighbourhoodhouse.org.au/ 

 Various  sport/fitness groups. Check the community website for details—
www.hallsgapcommunity.org.au 

Like our Halls Gap Community Association 
Facebook Page and/or Halls Gap Community 

Watch and Events Facebook Pages. 

To keep up to date with what is happening in 
Pomonal like Pomonal Community Connections 

Facebook page and/or Pomonal info & 
resources sharing Facebook Pages 

Fill The Gap newsletter acknowledges Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander Peoples as the first 

Australians. 

  We acknowledges the diversity of Indigenous 
Australia. 

 We respectfully recognise Elders past, present 
and emerging. 

  This newsletter was produced on Djab Wurrung 
country.  


